SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
M I N U T E S
of the Meeting held on Monday, 17th December 2018

In attendance: Michael Mackender (Chairman)

Sylvia East(Parish Clerk)   George Radford



Paul Brown                                              Malcolm Finch




Gareth Rees                                              and  Peter Ridgewell, District Councillor
1. Chairman’s welcome
2. Apologies – none were received
3. There were no declarations of interest on items on Agenda 
4. To sign and confirm Minutes of the previous meeting as a true record – Parish Clerk apologised for the Precept error . Should read 10% increase and not 5%.

5. Parish Clerk’s Report
a)  an update of  the financial situation was given, which had not altered since the last meeting.
b) The Parish Clerk advised that only one Company came forward to give a quote for the potholes - the
quotation  was £1,425.00 +VAT. As the quotation to re-do the small portion of upper Marks Lane was £5,000+ in 2016, this was the only choice.  The Parish Clerk will advise the Contractor his quotation is acceptable as long as work is carried out in Spring 2019 and the price holds.

c) An update on the grit bins –we now require 4 separate forms to be completed. This was discussed   

and ideas put forward such as a gritter. However, given issues of where to house such a piece of equipment and the likelihood of getting people to volunteer to go out late at night and early in the morning, it was judged this was a no go.  We will obtain the grit bins from West Suffolk and the forms will therefore be completed and submitted when the Parish Clerk is able to cover all requirements. 
       4. Chairman asked whether there were any matters on which the Parish Councillor’s would like to report
Malcolm Finch advised that after 10 years of serving on the Parish Council he would be resigning as of the 

end of this meeting.   Mr Finch was thanked for his service, we will be sorry to see him leave.
6. Chairman asked if our District Council had anything to report.  Cllr Ridgewell reported on the current situation regarding Brandon Train Station.  He commented on how sad it was that Norfolk County Council were adamant that the old flint building would be removed and the area would become more parking space.    It is envisaged a simple bus shelter would be placed on this plattform.  All expressed horror at this historical flint building being removed.  He then advised that Brandon Leisure Centre is currently losing some £500,00 per annum and that they are considering ideas about making more commercial use of the building.  One of the ideas is to move the Doctors Surgery from London Road into the Leisure Centre.  The general consensus was that it was not such a good idea as the roads leading to the Leisure Centre were busy and in some instances not that good.   It was considered that this would place a heavy burden on perhaps the older generation.

7. Chairman’s Report
The Chairman had nothing to report.
8. Date of the next  meeting  Monday18th February 2019
9. Meeting closed at 8.00 pm and those present were invited to remain for a glass of wine
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